
 

 

 

 

Dates to 
Remember 

Monday 16 th April  
Start of Term 2 9:00am 
Wednesday 18 th April  
Family Time 3:15 to 
4:15pm  
Monday 23 rd April  
Breakfast Club 
Wednesday 25 th April  
Anzac day PUBLIC 
HOLIDAY  
Friday 27 th April  
Breakfast Club 
Monday 30th April  
Breakfast Club 
Wednesday  2nd May 
Breakfast Club 
Family Time 3:15 to 
4:15pm               
 Friday 4 th May 
Breakfast Club 
Monday 7th May  
Breakfast Club 
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Principals Message 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

It didn’t seem that long ago that I was welcoming everybody to the 2018 school 

year and before we know it, it is the end of Term One.  Term One is always a very 

busy Term, the settling in to a new year, a new grade, possibly a new teacher, a 

new group of friends, and the higher learning expectations  are all challenges that 

we face during Term One. In reflecting upon this Term, I have been extremely 

impressed with the entire school community. To the staff I thank you for your 

continued support and passion shown in delivering the educational programs that 

allow for effective learning and providing the very best learning environment for 

all students to learn in. To our parents and guardians, thank you for your many 

hours of voluntary assistance in making our school a true community learning 

environment. Finally to all of our children – congratulations on a fantastic Term, 

you have shown wonderful spirit and pride in your work, and in your attempts in 

promoting our values to each other. During my visits to classrooms, the positive 

feel, brilliant displays and the real sense of pride in working as a Team is 

extremely pleasing to see. 

 

As Term One comes to an end once again we have managed to fit quite a few 

things into the last 9 weeks: 

V Inter School Sport on Fridays 

V Student leadership positions allocated  

V Family Time sessions every Wednesday 

V Play Group Program every Friday 

V Introducing my child conferences 

V Welcome Breakfast for our foundation students & families 

V Various Excursion throughout the school 

V Effective learning programs and activities across the entire school 

V Student Learning Expo’s 

 

Well, after all that we all deserve a well-earned break.  I would like to thank 

everybody for their efforts, support and commitment in making Term One such a 

wonderful Term for our students to be involved in, and continuing to make 

Westbreen Primary a great school.  I wish everybody a safe and restful holiday 

and look forward to another full, active, and fun Term Two with lots of positive 

learning.  

 

Term Two resumes Monday 16 April.  
 

 



  

  

HAPPY EASTER to all. 
 

2018 School Council and Presentation of our 2017 Annual Report:  
 

Monday 26th March, the School conducted its 2018, “Presentation of our 2017 Annual Report meeting”, 

with the main item for discussion being our 2017 Annual Report.  Copies of the Report are available from 

the school office and will be posted on our web site in Term Two. I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank the community members that attended the meeting and contributed to the discussions. 

Following this meeting the 2018 School Council met for their first time.  Our School Council is made up of 

15 elected school community members. Eight are elected under the Parent category, five under the Staff 

category and two under the Community category. 

 

2018 School Council Members: 

 

Parent 

Representatives: 

Position 

Held: 

Community 

Representative 

DET Representatives 

~Staff Members : 

Position 

Held: 

Colleen Martin President  Tony Cerra  

Deborah Clarke Vice 

President 

Anna Martucci Trevor Daly Treasurer 

Nicole Herbert Secretary Yalcin Avci Karen Wileman  

Lina Potenzi   Diane Baker  

Alice Pryor   Effie Aresti  

Ismail Avci     

Justine Solomano     

Rheannan Port     

 

 

Have a wonderful Term break.  

 

Tony Cerra 
 

Principal. 

 

THE ROYAL CHILDRENSô HOSPITAL GOOD FRIDAY 

APPEAL 
Thank you to all families who supported our Casual Dress Day on Tuesday. We raised just 

over $400 which will be forwarded to the Royal Childrens’ Hospital. 

THANK YOU!!  

 

THURSDAY 29TH MARCH  

END OF TERM 1 SCHOOL 

FINISHES AT 2:15pm  

https://rotary-phillipisland-sanremo.org.au/project/good-friday-appeal/


  

  

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
WEEK ENDING 28th March 2017 

FAMILY TIME  
Come and join us for Family Time next Wednesday in the 

 Senior Years Building 3.15-4.15pm. 

 Our activity for the week will be 

ANZAC DAY ACTIVITY  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

**All students are welcome. Students must participate in the weekly activity and must be 

accompanied by a parent or adult carer** 

Students may also take the opportunity to bring their homework. Miss Michelle will be available 

to assist with homework where needed. 

F A Wade L For his enthusiastic attitude towards his learning.  Well done Wade! 

F F Hiba Q For always putting in 100% and trying her best!  Well done!! 

1 B Jaismeen L Congratulations on becoming Class Captain. 

1 B Shreyank S Well done on becoming Class Captain. 

1 H Lana M For her positive attitude and always trying her best. 

2 M Zoha O For always giving 100% to achieve her best.  Well done! 

2 O Cydra S For stretching herself all year in all areas.  Well done! 

3 4C Huda A For always giving 100% to her learning.  Well done! 

3 4K Whole 3/4K For their amazing projects and monster stories.  Keep up the good work! 

3 4P Sandamini J 
For being a kind and respectful member of the grade.  Keep up the great 

work.J 

5 6A Whole Class For their outstanding effort during the Asian Pacific Expo 

5 6C Whole Class For their outstanding effort during the Asian Pacific Expo 

5 6Z Whole Class For their outstanding effort during the Asian Pacific Expo 



  

  

Celebrating our learning in the  
Grade 3 -6 area  

This week the grade 3-6 team celebrated their learning by show casing their projects from 

countries around the world. 

The grade 5/6’s took part in the ‘Asian Pacific Expo’, and the grade 3/4’s took part in the ‘South 

American & African Gallery Walk’. Students shared their new found knowledge, traditional 

dress, culture & food, with each other and their teachers. The students were very proud of their 

hard work, and it was a very exciting for all involved. 

Please go to the Westbreen website where you can see some video footage 

of both of these exciting events 

www.westbreenps.vic.edu.au 

Follow the links: Our School/Curriculum/Grade 3-6 
 

The students have made an excellent start to the school year in 2018. The Lions 

Club have invited Westbreen Primary School to be part of an Art Show at the 

Glenroy Festival on April 29th. All students have designed an artwork based on 

the theme ‘Helping Others’. There will be two students form the upper school 

and two students from the lower school chosen to have their art work on display 

at the festival. 

Our school community is invited to come along to the Glenroy Festival to see 

our students art work on display. 
 

 

http://www.westbreenps.vic.edu.au/


  

  

TRADE OR TAKE PROGRAM 
As from Wednesday   18th April (first week back Term 2) we will be holding a Trade or Take day 

on the 1st and 3rd Wednesday of the month.  This will occur after assembly from 10-11 in the 

school hall. 

There will be items of clothing, accessories and on occasion toiletries that have been donated, for 

school community members to come and take.   

In the meantime, and on ñTrade or Takeò days you are welcome to bring in any items (excluding 

underwear) to trade or donate.  They MUST be in very good, laundered condition free from tears 

and stains etc., however ALL  toiletries MUST BE NEW.  It would also be helpful if you could 

sort any items of clothing you intend to bring in, into bags and labelled as followed: Male& 

Female and childrenôs clothing into sizes as well.   The donation of coathangers would also be 

appreciated. 

Please be aware that any items that enter the ñTrade or Takeò program automatically becomes 

the property of the program and cannot be returned once they are taken.  Any items of clothing 

not taken will remain part of the program for 1 month, following that they will be donated to 

charity. 

If you have any spare time and would like to be involved in the running of this new program we 

would love to hear from you; Michelle Brooksby is the co-ordinator of the volunteer program, and 

can be contacted Monday - Friday on the number below. 

 Any questions please feel free to come and see me or phone me on 93069481 on Monday, 

Tuesday or Wednesday or leave a message and I will return your call. 

Thanking You. 

Ms Georgie Thorneycroft 

Student & Family Welfare Officer 

 

Congratulations to our Easter Raffle winners 
Amelia, Sana, Tyler, Vihanga, Gail, Deb, Oscar, Brayden, Molly, Foley family, Michelle, 

Dilek, Elizabeth, Erkan, Kyochre, Jean, Jackson, Francis, Nicholas, Shameel, Zoha, Ella, 

Zonaira, Saad 

Thank you to the Westbreen Community for supporting our raffle with both donations and 

ticket sales 



  

  

Premierõs Reading Challenge 

2018  
A reminder that the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and Westbreen Primary 

School is participating. Children who have signed up to the challenge have been given a Username 

and Password.to use when entering books on the computer. 

 

There are some students who have a large number of books listed as ‘Started’ – These books cannot 

be verified and counted in the challenge until they are listed as ‘Finished’. On the Challenge book 

progress chart, finished books appear in green. If the chart is yellow it indicates the books that are 

listed as started. 

 

How to change a book from óStartedô to óFinishedô 

1. Tick the box or boxes next to the book or books you have finished reading. 

2. Click ‘Finished’.  

 

Remember that to complete the Challenge, children from grades Foundation – 2 must read 30 books, 

of which at least 20 must be Challenge titles. (Parents can read the books with or to the Foundation – 

2 children). The children from grades 3 – 6 must read 15 books, of which at least 10 must be 

Challenge titles.  All books must be finished and entered on the Challenge website by 6th September. 

 

Congratulations to Jasmin S from 6Z, the first student from Years 3 – 6 to complete the 2018 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge. Congratulations also to Leon S from 1H for completing the challenge. 

 

LAST CHANCE TO COLLECT VOUCHERS FOR 
COLES SPORTS FOR SCHOOLS 2018 

  



  

  

 
 

òBenvenuti allõitaliano @ Westbreen Primary 

School.ó 
CIAO A TUTTI! / Hello everyone! 

I am Signora Angela (Teacher of Italian at Westbreen P.S. and I teach Italian to all the students 

from F-6 on lunedi/Monday and martedi/Tuesday.)  

 I’d like to commend all the students at W.P.S for their outstanding learning and achievements 

accomplished during this term. They have all done “un ottimo lavoro”/ an outstanding job! 

BRAVI!!  

Our Foundation students have been hard at work learning to how to say My name is/ Mi chiamo, 

counting in Italian 1-10 and recognising and identifying the colours in Italian. They have also 

learnt a few “catchy” songs such as:  Brilla Brilla  /Twinkle Twinkle little star, La Canzone di 

Geppetto (Pinocchio’s song), Un pesciolino…. A little fish that comes in a range of colours and 

Dieci Indiani /Ten Little Indians. Ask your child sing to you some of the songs they have already 

learnt. All students have also complied a book about the colours, which has been inserted into 

each student’s portfolio to share with their parents come the end of this semester. BRAVISSIMI FF 

& FA!!  

Students in grade one and two have revised I Saluti/ Greetings, I Colori/ The Colours, counting in 

Italian 1-20 and How they feel?/ Come stai? Students have completed a range activities which 

have also been inserted in their portfolios to share at the end of term two. 

 Our grade three and four students have revised common topics and using their prior knowledge 

and skills have produced a mini profile in Italian that states in full sentences what their name is, 

how old they are, their favourite food and colour. If you are in the senior building please take a 

look at the “fantastico” profiles on display outside 3/4C classroom. 

An outstanding job has been done by the grade five and six students with their very detailed 

profiles about themselves. Students have written full sentences about all their favourite things 

such as; food, colour, sport and animal. Students have also included when they celebrate their 

birthday and their name. Some of these posters are also on display outside 3/4C classroom and 

will all be inserted into their portfolios to share and enjoy come parent/teacher interviews at the 

end of term two.  

Students from grades 3 to 6 have continued to revise and extend counting in Italian from 1- 100 

via varied activities and tasks. 

Students from Foundation to grade six are exposed on a regular basis to Languages Online. (An 

educational website used to support Italian language sessions at W.P.S.). This site can also be 

used at home as an additional support towards your child/children’s learning of Italian. The whole 

family can learn together, as the activities are varied and are easy to follow. Simply log onto; 

www.languagesonline.vic.gov.au . Other apps or sites you can log onto to support and enhance 

http://www.languagesonline.vic.gov.au/


  

  

your child’s learning of the Italian language are: Italian language games@digitaldialects.com  and 

www.linguascope.com 

All three sites have a range of activities and games that the whole family can use and enjoy at 

home via your pc, I phones, mobiles and I pads. Most of these activities are free and some are 

available for a small fee. 

Next term, all classrooms will also have common classroom objects labelled in Italian and you 

will also see around the school and in every classroom posters titled “Le Parole Gentili”. These 

posters include greetings and kind words students have learnt and use when they are at school. 

Students are encouraged to use these words at home with family and friends too. For example; 

Grazie /Thank you, Ciao/ Hi & Bye, Buongiorno/ Good morning etc,. 

I would also like to wish you all Buone Feste/ Happy Holidays! 

Ciao per adesso/Bye for now.   Signora Angela                                                   

 

 

mailto:games@digitaldialects.com
http://www.linguascope.com/


  

  

SCHOOL CAMPS 
If you are still intending to send your child to either the Grade 3/4 camp or the Grade 5/6 camp 

this year, a deposit of $50 per child is now due. 

Thank you to those parents/c

arers who have already paid the deposit which was due this Tuesday (27/3). 

If you have changed your mind about your child attending, please let either me or your child’s 

teacher know by the end of this week. 

Karen Wileman 

(Camp Co-ordinator) 

                                     
 
 
 
 

Extend After School Care  
HAVE YOU BEEN TO EXTEND? 
 
At After School Care we have heaps of activities that are 
planned in advance that include arts and crafts, team 
games, sports, science, fun with food, and more! If you 
havenôt been before weôd love to meet you. Feel free to pop 
by any time during operation hours to meet the Service 
Coordinators and see what activities are on which your 
child could enjoy.  
 
To enrol visit: https://www.lookedafter.com/  
 

QUESTIONS? 
 
Check out the guide for parents on our website which 
contains useful information for new parents. 
 

LookedAfter: extend.com.au 
 

 

https://www.lookedafter.com/
http://www.auscamps.asn.au/camps/483/
https://pocketbooks.com.au/searchbox?searchTerm=Lady+Northcote+Recreation+Camp&suburb=Rowsley+VIC+3340&searchType=1&sugSelected=1&selectionType=b&subSelection=s


  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

March, April  & May 2018 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

25th  26th Student 

Leadership 

Conference 

School Council  

27th Casual 

dress day  

28th Family Time 

3:15 to 4:15pm  

29th End of 

Term 1 

Finishing at 

2:15pm  

30th Good 

Friday  

31st 

Easter  

1st April 

Easter 

2nd  3rd  4th  5th  6th  7th  

8th  9th  10th 11th  12th  13th  14th  

15th  16th  First day of 

Term 2 9:00am 

start  

17th  18th  19th  20th  21st  

22nd  23rd  Breakfast 

Club 

24th  25th  ANZAC 

DAY PUBLIC 

HOLIDAY   

26th  27th  

Breakfast 

Club 

28th 

29th  30th  Breakfast 

Club 

1st May 2nd   Breakfast 

Club   Family 

Time 3:15 to 

4:15pm 

3rd  4th  Breakfast 

Club 

5th  

6th  7th  Breakfast 

Club 

8th  9th  Breakfast Club   

Family Time 3:15 

to 4:15pm 

10th  11th  

Breakfast 

Club 

12th  

13th  14th  Breakfast 

Club 

15th  16th  Breakfast 

Club   Family 

Time 3:15 to 

4:15pm 

17th  18th  

Breakfast 

Club 

19th  

NOTICES SENT HOME 
 


